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Paul O’Connell                 
Chief of Police                           
                  

 

 
PRESS RELEASE 

 
NUMBER 
2016-002 

SUBJECT 
Burglary Residence / Grand Theft Arrest 

DATE 
01/08/16 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:  

(Wilton Manors, FL) – On January 05, 2016 at approximately 1:25 pm the Wilton 
Manors Police Department (WMPD) responded to a residential burglary in progress in 
the 500 block of NE 28 Street after receiving a call from a vigilant neighbor (witness) 
who observed two male subjects jump the fence surrounding his neighbor’s residence.  
 
A perimeter was established and assistance was provided by the Broward Sheriff’s 
Office (BSO) Aviation Unit.  

Officers were able to take the two subjects into custody in the 300 block of NE 27 Drive 
and identify them as 24-year old Jean Guerrier and 19-year old Nickson Marcellus.  

Guerrier and Marcellus were both charged with burglary- unoccupied dwelling unarmed 
and grand theft. In addition, Guerrier was also charged with false ownership 
information for pawned items and dealing in stolen property.  

Please keep in mind whenever you observe a suspicious person(s) and/or activity in 
your neighborhood you are encouraged to call WMPD at 954-764-4357 (954-764-
HELP) or 9-1-1 and DO NOT CONFRONT THE INDIVIDUALS.    

Please see attached photos of subjects.  

        

 

 

Officer Jennifer Bickhardt  
Public Information Officer 
954-390-2150 
954-866-5848 (Cell) 
jbickhardt@wmpd.org 
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Jean Guerrier DOB: 06/05/91          Nickson Marcellus DOB: 07/11/96 


